Minutes of the HECA Advisory Panel Meeting held on Friday,14th January 2005, in the Board Room, The Housing Centre, 2 Adelaide Street, Belfast.

Present:
Mr Stewart Cuddy
NIHE
Mr Noel Rice
NIHE
Mr Barry Steele
NIHE
Ms Maureen Kerr
NIHE 
Ms Jane Kell
NIHE

Ms Majella McCloskey
NEA (NI)
Ms Orla Ward
Belfast Energy Agency
Ms Ann Stewart Gill
General Consumer Council

Ms Bernadette Duffy
EAGA Partnership

Mr Noel Williams
EST

Mr Andy Frew
Thermacad Consultant

Mr Patrick Waterfield
Institute of Energy

Ms Wilma Stewart
NIE

Ms Fiona Johnston
Action Renewables
Mr Andy McCrea
Action Renewables

Mr Alastair Pollock
PNG

Mr Jack Cassidy
NIHE

Mr Ken Thompson
Coal Advisory Service

Mr Mike Christie
BCC

Mr Paul Wallace
NEA

In Attendance


Mr Jerome Burns

     DSD



Ms Una McConnell

     DSD
Apologies
Ms Jo Stephenson
General Consumer Council

Mr Frank McCloskey
RSUA

Ms Jenny Boyd                        NIE

Mr Thomas O Reilly 
DFP

Mr John McMullan
Bryson House

Mr Douglas McIldoon
OFREG

Mr David Blevings
NI Oil Federation

Mr Colin Nugent
DOE NI

	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	1.0
	Previous Minutes

The previous minutes were agreed.

	

	2.0

	Matters Arising

	

	2.1
	Fuel Prices
It was reported that the University of Ulster are currently working on a report modeling fuel prices.  The report is due in February.  It will be used to inform the heating policy review.
	


	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	2.2
	Energy Brokering
The Department is due to include powers for the Housing Executive to become energy brokers in future legislation.
	

	3.0
3.1

3.2

3.3
	Presentation: Una McConnell – NI Fuel Poverty Strategy
Copy attached.  In response to questions, the following was clarified.

· The definition of fuel poverty includes all energy – not just heat.

· A “near benefits” scheme is being developed for vulnerable households outside current Warm Homes criteria

· Help the Aged have made a bid to the levy and EST for funding for a small near benefits scheme.

· The fuel poverty targets will be extremely difficult to achieve if some of the focus does not fall on income.

· The £12m additional funding recently announced will not be available in the coming year but in the subsequent two years.  Could be used for activities such as Warm Homes, Housing Executives heating programmes and possible funding for smaller schemes as they arise.

Majella McCloskey referred to a more than typical increase in the price of electricity due in the near future as she had been contacted by journalists regarding this.  Wilma Stewart said NIE had no comment at this stage.  

Ann Stewart Gill asked how many people are in the vulnerable “near benefits” category as any scheme would need to be sized accordingly.   Noel Rice said that this figure is not currently available either from the House Condition Survey or any other survey that he was aware of.
Noel Rice pointed out that any eligibility criteria for a near benefits scheme needs to be very clear and have rigorous verification mechanisms as it could be open to abuse or to households qualifying that technically are not fuel poor.

	

	4.0
4.1

4.2

4.3


	Presentation: Orla Ward – Sustainable Energy Centre
Copy Attached.  

Stewart Cuddy asked if EST would be providing additional funding. Orla said there would be some but not enough to cover all activities – they will be looking to other partners for additional funding.

Noel Williams pointed out that this application had involved a tremendous amount of work and congratulated the BWF consortium on their success.

Patrick Waterfield complimented the consortium on their carbon neutral footprint.  The carbon used in the tender process had been offset by providing low energy light bulbs to the Caribbean.  It would be the intention of the SEC in future to offset with local measures.
	

	5.0
	Hard To Heat Homes
Markethill and Killyleagh properties are now complete.  The ground source heat pump in Ballycastle is on site now.
Barry Steele updated on the wind turbine at Portrush.  A complaint has been received by a neighbour regarding the noise.  NIHE are arranging to meet the resident to see what solution can be found.  B Steele will update at the next meeting.

It was suggested that A McCrea could give presentation of the pros and cons of various renewables.
	Barry Steele

A McCrea

	6.0
6.1

6.2

6.3
	Micro CHP Project
The first two units have now been installed in Housing Executive properties.  It is thought the remaining 8 will go into HE properties between now and the end of March.  The scheme is unlikely to be complete by the new financial year as originally planned.  Teething problems with the unit being incompatible with a keypad have now been ironed out.
Stewart Cuddy asked if the problem of payment for spillage to the grid has been sorted out.  A gesture of £10 per quarter is being made by NIE but negotiations for a permanent solution are still ongoing.

The project is useful in that a lot is being learnt.  The technology would not be suitable for every property as the current boiler has a limited output – some properties would be too big.  Manufacturer may want to tackle this issue if the future.

It was noted that there would not be many qualified installers in the Province and few who can repair faults.  Training on the systems will need to be widened as more systems go in.
	

	7.0

	CLEVER Homes
Orla Ward gave a brief outline of the scheme.  It is cross border and Interreg funded.  Two different types of solar ventilation system will be installed in properties across the Province.  One is ventilation only and one provides hot water also.  The scheme is attempting to tackle damp and condensations problems.  The first steering group meeting to be held this afternoon.

	

	8.0
	Breathe Easy
Breathe Easy is a partnership scheme (NIE, Bryson House, NIHE and North and West Health Trust).  Dwellings of asthma sufferers to be tackled.  It has been noted that asthma is not decreasing as efficient heating systems are being installed – perhaps due to damp/condensation arising from clothes on radiators.  The scheme will test if the use of ventilation systems and gas tumble driers will alleviate the problem.  Queens, who are already conducting research in this area, will tie in with research on the scheme.
	

	9.0
	Energy Performance Certificates
It was confirmed that the proposed sellers pack in England will not apply to right to buy properties.  Only to marketed house sales.  It was confirmed that the sellers pack would be applicable to private sales.

It has not yet been decided if the sellers pack will be applicable in Northern Ireland.
	

	9.1
	Noel Rice reminded the panel that the consultation paper on the energy certificates is out at the moment.  The deadline for responses is 31.1.05 and he encourages panel members to respond.

	All

	10.0
	Building Regulations – DFP Consultation
Responses to the consultation paper are required by 4.2.05.  All HECA panel members were encouraged to respond and influence outcome.
	

	10.1
	Noel Williams pointed out that G Coulter was currently doing presentations on the regulations.  The next was 27.1.05 at the Holiday Inn.

	

	11.0
11.1

11.2


	Bernadette gave the Warm Homes Update for Year 2.

Statistics as at 31.12.04
· Total number of referrals received 
-
5123
· Total number of Surveys allocated
-
6805
completed
-
5104
· Insulation works orders completed
-
4502
· Heating jobs completed
-
1261
· Total Actual spend to date                 - £8,021,595.41
Bernadette pointed out that Eaga are entering partnership with social security to allow them to carry out benefit health checks.

Bernadette circulated Eaga’s Annual Report.
	

	12.0
12.1
	Any Other Business
Noel Williams confirmed that the NI project fund had received 16 applications from 9 organisations.  The panel will meet on 18.1.05 to look at applications.


	

	12.2
	Noel Williams referred to the new SEC for NI and emphasized that they will require partnerships and support from all to be successful.

	

	12.3
	Levy Fund
In response to a question Patrick Waterfield confirmed that there is flexibility for funding from the levy so long as manufacturers have their products tested and registered with EST.

	

	12.4
	Stewart Cuddy referred to recent reduced attendances at HECA Panel meetings and the fact that many members regularly send deputies.  He asked panel members if this was an indication that members no longer found the meeting useful and if so, did they feel that anything needed to be changed.  He requested feedback from the panel.  There was general agreement that the meeting should remain and was still relevant.  It was suggested that increased work loads may account for absences.  It was also suggested that some relevant presentations are beneficial.
	

	
	Suggested Presentations:
DETI or Andy McCrea – Development in electricity renewables obligation.

Presentation from Sustainable Energy Ireland (Derek Robertson)

Gerry Coulter on new building regulations


	

	13.0
	Noel Rice said he would pursue the presentations and would contact those members of the panel who had not been in attendance for the last few meetings to seek their views.
Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting will be Friday 8th April 2005 at 10.00am in the Ground Floor Conference Room, The Housing Centre, 2 Adelaide Street.
	N Rice


